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[57] ABSTRACT 
A toy includes a circular support; a rotatable pointer 
centrally coupled to the support; and indicia, on the 
support, surrounding the pointer. The support in 
cludes a plurality of radial arrangements, each of the 
arrangements comprising ?rst and second holes, a set 
of three holes, and ?rst and second air channels cou 
pling the ?rst and second holes, respectively, to a dif 
ferent hole of the set. The air channels are created by 
forming the support from a board having grooves on 
one side and by ?xing thereto a groove cover. The 
holes of the set are slidably engageable with exten 
sions of playing pieces and the first and second holes 
are engageable with the nozzle of a bellows. A stand is 
used to support the bellows over the circular support 
when its nozzle is engaged with a hole. According to 
one set of game rules, each player rotates the pointer 
and when the pointer comes to rest moves, according 
to the indicium towards which the pointer points, the 
playing piece or the nozzle into engagement with a 
designated hole. If after such a move the nozzle and a 
playing piece are coupled by one of the channels, ac 
tuation of the bellows will cause an impulse of air to 
travel through the channel and the playing piece will 
be ejected from its hole. 

9 Claims, 3 Drawing Figures 
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AIR IMPULSE BOARD GAME APPARATUS 
The subject invention relates to toys, and in particu 

lar to a toy wherein playing pieces or projectiles are 
caused to travel by air impulses. 

It is an object of the present invention to provide a 
toy which may be played with by a number of players, 
and requires physical action by the players. 

It is another object of the invention to provide a toy 
wherein, by chance, a player is given the opportunity 
to blast the playing piece of one of his opponents from 
the playing board. 

It is a further object of the invention to provide a 
playing board for a pneumatic toy having air channels 
which may be manufactured inexpensively on a mass 
production basis. 

In a game using the toy in its preferred form, the rules 
may require that the players catch ejected projectiles 
so as to cause the players to exercise and improve their 
coordination. 
Additional objects and features of this invention will 

become apparent by reference to the following descrip 
tion in conjunction with the accompanying drawings, in 
which: 
FIG. I. is a perspective view of the toy, according to 

the invention; 
FIG. 2 is a bottom view of the game board of the toy, 

a bottom cover of the board being partially broken 
away to show the grooves which connect the holes in 
the top layer of the board;~and 
FIG. 3 is a fragmentary cross-sectional view, taken 

along lines 3—-3 in FIG. 2, showing, in solid lines, a bel 
lows coupled to a projectile by a groove and, in dash 
lines, a projectile ejected by the rapid compression of 
the bellows. 
A preferred embodiment of the toy, according to the 

invention, is shown in FIG. 1. In general, the toy in 
cludes a circular support 10; projectiles 11 (only one 
shown) engageable with the support; and pump means 
12, engageable with the support,~for ejecting projectiles 
11 from the support 10. Typically, each player is pro 
vided with a projectile 11 and, as more fully described 
below, is given the opportunity to operate the pump 
means 12 to eject a projectile 11 from the support 10. 

As shown in FIGS. 1 and 2, the support 10 includes _ 
a plurality of radial arrangements 13-32. Referring, for 
example, to arrangements 2830, each of the arrange 
ments has a ?rst hole identi?ed with the arrangement 
reference numeral followed by the letter a, a second 
hole identi?ed by the arrangement reference numeral 
followed by the letter b, and a set of three holes, each 
one of the set of holes being identi?ed by the arrange 
ment reference numeral followed by a different one of 
the letters c, d, and e. Each of the c, d, and e holes is 
preferably surrounded by an upwardly projecting boss 
9. In addition, each of the arrangements includes a 
groove identi?ed by the arrangement reference nu 
meral followed by the letter f, and a groove designated 
by the arrangement reference numeral followed by the 
letter g. The grooves are de?ned by ridges projecting 
downwardly from the under side of top 33. In each ar 
rangement, the a and b holes are connected by f and g 
grooves, respectively, to only two of the c, d, and e 
holes. In other words, one of the (‘-0 holes of each ar 
rangement is completely isolated, i.e., completely sur 
rounded by a ridge, as for example holes 28d, 29c, and 
300. Each of the other two c-e holes of each arrange 
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ment communicates with one of the a and b holes. 
Thus, for example, hole 280 is connected by groove 28g 
to hole 28b and hole 282 is connected by groove 28f to 
hole 28a. 
The holes a-e of each arrangement 13—32 extend 

completely through the circular top 33 of the support 
10 and are serially arranged along an imaginary radius, 
and each of the holes having the same letter reference 
lies on the circumference of an imaginary circle, the 
circle corresponding to the a holes having the smallest 
diameter. Further, the underside of the top 33 is 
formed with extensions 35 and the f and g grooves, and 
a skirt 34 extending from the edge of the top surrounds 
the grooves and extensions 35. The support includes a 
bottom layer 36 having holes 37 which serve to guide 
the layer 36 into abutment with the underside of the 
top 33 having the grooves. Layer 36 is secured, such as 
by an adhesive, to the bottom edges of the ridges de?n 
ing the f and g grooves, thereby converting the f and g 
grooves into airtight channels such as those designated 
in FIGS. 2 and 3 with the corresponding arrangement 
reference numeral followed by the letters h and i, re 
spectively. Since the channels are airtight, each of the 
channels of an arrangement can be used to transmit an 
impulse of air from one of the a and b holes to one of 
the c, d, and e holes. Resilient mounts 40 ?xed to the 
extensions 35 cooperate with the bottom edge of the 
skirt 34 to support the support 10 on a table top or 
some other horizontal surface. 
The top 33 formed with all the holes and grooves 

mentioned above and the skirt 34 may be integrally 
molded of a suitable plastic. The‘ bottom layer 36 may 
be a circular piece of stiff cardboard. Therefore, it will 
be appreciated that the support 10 described above of 
fers a very inexpensive way of providing airtight chan 
nels. 
The pump means 12 include a bellows for pumping 

a pulse of air through any one of the channels, and a 
stand 41 for supporting the bellows. More particularly, 
the bellows includes a collapsible air chamber 42 
formed, for example, from a plastic, and a circular noz 
zle 43 whose outside diameter is slidably, but snugly, 
engageable with the a or b holes of the support 10 (see 
FIGS. 1 and 3). The stand 41 rests on the support 10 
and supports the air chamber 42 while the nozzle 43 ex 
tends axially through the stand 41 from the bottom part 
of the chamber. The air chamber 42 is axially collaps 
ible and, as a result, when the nozzle is introduced into 
one of the a and b holes on the support 10, a sharp blow 
struck against the top of the chamber 42 causes com 
pression of the air chamber along its axis, thereby pro 
ducing a pulse of air which travels through the channel 
associated with the hole accommodating the bellows 
nozzle (‘see FIG. 3). 
Each of the projectiles 11 includes a pin-like exten 

sion 45 (FIG. 3) which is snugly but slidably engage 
,able with the c, d, and 2 holes of the support 10. The 
projectiles may have an ornamental design suitable to 
the game being played, such as the ship design shown 
in FIGS. 1 and 3. Each projectile includes a ?at surface 
46 (see FIG. 3) which abuts against the top edge of a 
boss 9 when its extension is engaged with one of the c, 
d, and e holes. As a result, if a pulse of air is delivered 
to a projectile associated with a hole, the air acts 
against the bottom face of extension 45, and the pulse 
causes the projectile to be ejected from the support 10 
(see FIG. 3). 
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Referring to FIGS. 1 and 3, the top 33 of the support 
10 includes a centrally located circular recess 48 to 
which there is ?xed by an adhesive or other equivalent 
means a circular disk 49 having indicia. In addition, a 
rotatable pointer 50 is mounted on the game board 33 
over the indicia-bearing disk. The indicia and the rotat 
able pointer are used in accordance with game rules to 
tell the players of the game the nature of the moves 
which they can make with either the projectiles or the 
pump means. 
According to one set of rules for the game, a marker, 

such as a simulated treasure chest 51 (see FIG. I) hav 
ing a downwardly projecting pin is placed in any of the 
c-e holes of an arrangement to indicate a start and ?n 
ish position for the projectiles 11 (only one shown) of 
two players. The start and ?nish position is purposely 
made changeable and arbitrary so as to avoid the possi 
bility of players remembering which holes in each ar 
rangement are interconnected by the hidden air chan 
nels. Each player spins the pointer 50 and, starting at 
the treasure chest, moves his projectile along a gener 
ally circular path from one arrangement to the next the 
number of spaces indicated in the area of disk 49 over 
which the pointer stops. Thus, a player with a projectile 
in one of the c-e holes of arrangement 20, for example, 
who spins a 2, as shown in FIG. 1, will move his projec 
tile to one of the c-e holes of arrangement 18. When 
ever the pointer points to an area which also bears the 
word “Blast,” the player first moves his ship, i.e., the 
projectile 11, the number of arrangements or spaces 
indicated on the disk 49, and then places the nozzle 43 
of the pump means in one of the a and b holes which 
correspond to an arrangement supporting another play 
er’s projectile (see FIG. 3). Thereafter, the player 
strikes the collapsible chamber 42 and if his opponent’s 
projectile is blasted from the board, the projectile is 
moved back ?ve spaces. If the moving projectile is 
caught by an opponent it is only moved back three 
spaces. If no projectile is ejected, the next player takes 
his turn. The player who spins a “Blast” may also try 
to eject his own projectile from the board. If successful, 
he moves his projectile ahead ?ve spaces. The ?rst 
player to reach the treasure chest wins the game. 

It will be appreciated, from FIG. 2, that the intercon 
nection of the holes by the channels in the different ar 
rangements is varied and arbitrary. As a result, when a 
player completes his move, he hopes to place his pro 
jectile in the one of the holes 0-6 which is isolated, and 
hence cannot be blasted from the support 10 (unless of 
course he chooses to try to blast his own projectile from 
the support). However, since the air channels are hid 
den, he cannot be sure. Also, when a player seeks to 
blast an opponent‘s projectile from the support, he 
hopes to place the nozzle 43 of pump means 12 into the 
one of the holes a and b which communicates with the 
hole in which his opponent’s projectile is located, but 
again he cannot be certain which is the correct hole. 

In the embodiment described above, the holes of the 
arrangements 13-32 pass perpendicularly through the 
board 33. However, if desired, the holes could pass 
through at some other angle. Further, although the f 
and g grooves have been described and illustrated as 
being formed in the bottom surface of the board 33, the 
grooves could alternatively be formed in the upper sur 
face of. cover 36. Under these circumstances, the loca 
tion of the grooves in the bottom layer 36 would of 
course be carefully determined so that when the top 
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4 
and bottom layers of the support are mated, the 
grooves properly register with the holes in the board 

In addition, although a pointer 50 and disk 49 are 
shown for determining the movements by the players, 
other means such as dice or a stack of cards could be 
used for this purpose. 
What is more, although the present example shows 

each arrangement including ?rst and second holes (a 
and b) and a set of three holes (c—e), the concept in 
cludes any format in which one hole of the set is iso 
lated. Thus, there might be only one hole 0 adapted to 
receive nozzle 43 and two holes, say c and d, in the set, 
only one of which is connected by an air channel to 
hole a. In general, in each arrangement there will usu 
ally be one less nozzle hole than the number of holes 
for receiving projectiles. 

In view of the fact that other similar changes will be 
obvious to those skilled in the art, it is to be understood 
that the description herein of a preferred embodiment 
according to the invention is set forth as an example 
thereof and is not to be construed or interpreted as a 
limitation on the claims which follow and de?ne the in~ 
vention. 
What is claimed is: 
1. A toy comprising: 
a. a support having a plurality of arrangements, each 
of said arrangements including a ?rst hole, a set of 
at least two holes, and a channel coupling the first 
hole to only one of the holes in the set, at least one 
hole of each set being unconnected to any channel; 

b. a projectile slidably engageable with the sets of 
holes of said arrangements; and 

0. pump means engageable with said ?rst holes of 
said arrangements, whereby if the projectile and 
pump means are engaged with holes coupled by a 
channel and the pump means are actuated the pro 
jectile is caused to leave its hole on the board, but 
if the projectile is engaged with a hole unconnected 
to a channel the projectile cannot be caused to 
leave that hole by operation of the pump means. 

2. A toy as de?ned in claim I wherein at least one of 
the arrangements further includes a second hole en 
gageable with the pump means, and a second channel; 
and wherein said set of holes of said one arrangement 
includes at least three holes, the second channel cou 
pling the second hole to any one of the holes of the set, 
other than the hole of the set coupled to said ?rst’hole. 

3. A toy as de?ned in claim 1 wherein the pump 
means includes a bellows having a nozzle, the nozzle 
being engageable with the ?rst hole of the arrange 
ments. 

4. A toy as de?ned in claim 1, further including indi 
cia located on the support in a circular array, and a 
pointer rotatably mounted on the support so that when 
the pointer is at rest it points towards an indicium of the 
indicia. 

5. A toy as de?ned in claim I wherein the support in 
cludes a top having the ?rst hole and sets of holes of 
said arrangements, and a plurality of grooves, each of 
the grooves coupling a ?rst hole of an arrangement to 
one of the holes of the set of holes corresponding to the 
same arrangement; and a layer coupled to the top and 
closing said grooves whereby said grooves and cover 
provide the channels of the arrangements. 
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6. A toy as de?ned in claim 1 wherein said arrange 
ments are located in a circular array, the holes of each 
arrangement being located radially with respect to the 
center of said array. 

7. A toy as de?ned in claim 6 including a pointer ro 
tatably mounted on said support at the center of said 
array, and indicia located on said support in a circular 
pattern beneath said pointer. 

8. A toy as de?ned in claim 1 wherein each projectile 
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has a pin-like projection adapted to be snugly but slid 
ably accommodated by any hole of said set. 

9. A toy as defined in claim 8 including a boss sur 
rounding each hole of said set, said boss having a ?at 
top surface, and wherein each projectile has a ?at bot 
tom surface surrounding its pin-like projection, said 
bottom surface bing adapted to engage said boss when 
the projectile and a hole of said set are engaged. 

* >l< >l< * * 
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